EMPIRE JUSTICE CENTER RECEIVES $25,000 DONATION FROM ANONYMOUS DONOR
Donation will help families who don't qualify for state or federal aid stay in their homes 
Rochester, NY – An anonymous donor has contributed $25,000 to Empire Justice Center to ensure that homeowners and renters who have been affected financially by the Covid-19 pandemic do not become homeless. 
While New York State had an eviction moratorium through February 27th, in many cases landlords are now once again able to move forward with eviction actions. Some tenants will qualify for rental relief through government programs, but that is not true in every situation.  
Far too often, it is the most vulnerable members of our community who do not qualify such as families from immigrant and refugee communities.  
Empire Justice will use the generous donation to financially assist families in Monroe County who are at risk of being evicted due to their inability to pay rent, focusing on those who do not qualify for other programs. Renters will be identified through the hotline of the Tenant Defense Project, a new collaboration between the four legal services agencies that co-locate in the Telesca Center for Justice. The Tenant Defense Project is an innovative pilot program that guarantees a right to counsel for low-income renters facing eviction; it is the first program of its kind in New York (outside of New York City) and is being looked at as a model in other parts of the state. 
Families who call the Tenant Defense hotline who are not eligible for state or federal rental relief or who are ineligible for assistance through the Project, will be referred to Empire Justice for consideration for rental assistance. 
“The pandemic has pushed so many families to the brink of homelessness. Government resources are available to help, but those who do not qualify are left behind.  This donation is particularly meaningful because it focuses on those families who do not otherwise qualify for assistance primarily due to their immigrant or refugee status,” said Kristin Brown Empire Justice Center President and CEO.  “We are incredibly grateful for the generosity of our donor.” 
Families in Monroe County who are at risk of eviction can call the Tenant Defense Hotline at (585) 504-1695. 
